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Announcements 

 
CCCC travelling meeting to 
Franklinton, January 21st.  Meet at 
Cafe Du Monde at 10:30  
 
Corvette Events: 
 
Check for upcoming events on the 
Confederation Calendar: 
http://www.localendar.com/public/c
onfederation  
 
Special Notice: 
 
Our prayers were answered over 
the holidays and Bob Palmisano is 
recovering from surgery.    

 
 
To see the USA in a Chevrolet, contact our Sponsor

 
 
 

 

2012 Officers  
 

President: Mary Berkowitz      mdberkowitz1@cox.net 

Vice President: Robert Leeds           rleeds@whitneybank.com 

Secretary: Felix Famularo       ffamularo@aol.com 

Treasurer: Elisha Darcey                  edarcey@timespicayune.com  
 

2012 Board of Directors 
     

Joe Mesa                             corvette-zr1@cox.net 
James Boudreaux         jboudreaux@aol.com 

Michael Leeds         laorange@bellsouth.net 

Bill Folse          b3folse@aol.com 

Charlie Horton         com400@bellsouth.net      
Richard Plauche         pesi@cox.net 
Ken Klein                    vettebirdboy@yahoo.com  
Bob Darcey                                             bdarcey1@hotmail.com  

Bill Giesler                                        billgieseler@gmail.com 

  

Immediate Past President: Richard Buckheister 
 

President Emeritus: Terry Gilbert 
 
Webmaster:  Wayne Latour 
Membership Director: Richard Plauche 
Newsletter Editor:  Richard Buckheister 
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Hope everyone had a wonderful Christmas and a safe New Year.   
 
2012 is starting off busy already.  Our January Board meeting was mostly dedicated to preparing 
for our upcoming car show scheduled for March 10th at Boomtown Casino. For a successful car show we are 
going to need help and participation from all our members.  Remember, this is our fund raiser for our charity 
/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭΣ bŜǿ Orleans. 
 
Renewals are due so please take a few minutes to fill out your application and either mail it or bring it to our 
January Travel Meeting.  Our meeting is scheduled for January 21st.  
 
We have two new members in the club, Frank & Kathy Wharton and Jeff and Pat Travasos. 
When you have an opportunity to meet them please give them a warm Crescent City Corvette Club welcome. 
 
Looking forward to seeing all of you on January 21st. 
 
Mary 

Save the Wave 
 

Board Meeting Minutes 
January 10, 2012 
{ŀƴŘǊƻΩǎ wŜǎǘŀǳǊŀƴǘ 

Metairie, LA 
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 by the President and the new board members, Charlie Horton, Bill Gieseler, and 
Ken Klein were welcomed.  Elisha ƎŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ŀŎŎŜǇǘŜŘ ŀǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ōȅ ŀ ǾƻǘŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōƻŀǊŘΦ 
Our January General Membership Traveling Meeting will be on Saturday, January 21st.  E-mails were sent out with time 
and location to meet.  The rest of the meeting was dedicated to the upcoming LEGENDS Car Show. 
 
Charlie Horton volunteered to be the chairman of the Sponsor Award committee.  Melody Horton, Ken Klein,Wayne 
Latour and Inga volunteered to contact each member to ask if they knew anyone that would sponsor one of the trophies 
and would sponsor an award for the show.  A goal for each committee member was set to help meet the club goal for 
sponsorships.  Felix will provide each committee member with a list of 15 members and their phone numbers.   
Jimmie Leeds volunteered to be the chairman of the Silent Auction Committee.  Bob Darcey volunteered to be the 
chairman of the Judging Committee.  Ken Klien volunteered to be the chairman of the Parking Committee and Mary and 
Felix volunteered to do the Scoring.  Gordon Willhoft will be the Show Chairman.  Faith Giordano will be contacted to 
see if she will be willing to be the Registration Committee Chairperson.  Mike Leeds will be the chairman of the 50/50 
and Door Prize Committee.  Felix will Classify the cars as they arrive and Bill Folse will take pictures of the cars after 
Classification for the Picture Plaques. 
 
Additional help in all committees will be solicited.  If you would like to volunteer to help in a committee, contact the 
Chairperson, Felix or Mary.  Please help ȅƻǳǊ Ŏƭǳō ǘƻ άIŜƭǇ ǘƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴέ 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:45pm. 
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HANGAR PARTY TO HONOR VETERANS 
9ŘƛǘƻǊΩǎ bƻǘŜΥ In November Kathy wrote an article but the pictures were not 

received in time for the last newsletter so it is included in this month. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

December and January  
Birthdays 

 
Felix Famularo 1/9 

Gwen Plaisance 1/14 

Rick Weaver 1/19 

Jimmie Leeds 1/20 

Kathy Culbertson 1/24 

Genie Mathews 1/28 

Byrne Cambeih 12/4 

Ed Nunemacher 12/11 

Robert Oehike 12/14 

Mary Berkowitz 12/15 

Bob Palmisano 12/16 

Sandy Graci 12/20 

Karl Schroeder 12/23 

Thomas Flick 12/29 

 
 

 
Membership Report 

 

Regular ς 61 
Auxiliary ς 7 
Honorary ς 11 
 
Please welcome new members: 
Frank & Kathy Wharton 
Jeff and Pat Travasos 
 
Please send in your membership 
renewal to Richie Plauche  
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Trip to Bellingrath Gardens 
 
On Saturday, November 26, 2011, the Mississippi Gulf 
Coast Corvette Club sponsored a wonderful and 
heartwarming journey to Bellingrath Gardens in Theodore, 
Alabama. Robert Kline did a fantastic job of organizing the 
holiday event.   
 
28 Corvette enthusiasts met in Ocean Springs, Mississippi 
at 2:00 p.m. to start our fun journey to Irvington to dine at 
the Light House Restaurant. The food was delicious and 
the portions were very generous.  We had a great time 
sharing stories and telling each other about our upcoming 
holiday plans.   
 
After our wonderful dining experience, we headed to 
beautiful Bellingrath Gardens.  It was a truly exquisite tour 
of the brightly colored lights and décor in the majestic 
gardens surrounding the massive estate and home resided 
by the owners of Coca Cola. The home was very elegant 
and adorned in Christmas splendor.  It was also filled with 
the many porcelain figurines and other lovely treasures of 
Mrs. Bellingrath.  She even had 28 complete sets of dishes 
in the glass cabinets next to the dining room.   It was a 
historical and entertaining tour of a beautiful southern 
home. 
 
Our walk through the decorated grounds and gardens was 
awe inspiring.  There were many theme gardens, too, with 
such lighting ideas as flowers, toys, animals, and religious 
figures.  The Nativity Scene was composed of antique 
plaster figures of Mary, Joseph, baby Jesus, and the 3 wise 
men and animals.   
 
I want to thank Robert Kline for planning and organizing 
this wonderful day trip.  It was a lovely way to start off the 
holiday season.  Happy Holidays to you! 
 
Kathy Culbertson 
Corvette Reporter 

 
 

Norco Christmas Parade 
 
On December 4th  Wayne Latour, Richie Plauche, Bill 
Giesler and I provided transportation for the parade 
Queens.  Felix was there as well but we were told 
that only four cars were needed so he went to East 

Jefferson to visit with Michael.  Compared to some 
parades this one was a little less organized or perhaps 
maybe I am easily confused.  The young lady that was 
to ride with me introduced herself as Aubry and while 
I was getting the car ready I see someone put a 
ǇƭŀŎŀǊŘ ƻƴ wƛŎƘƛŜΩǎ ŘƻƻǊ ŦƻǊ !ǳōǊȅΣ aƛǎǎ ¢ŜŜƴ vǳŜŜƴ 
of Hearts.  Strange to have two queens named Aubry 
but when I asked about the placard I was told it was 
on the proper car.  Then another young Queen shows 
up and says she is riding with me.  Ok no problem so I 
discover there are three Queens of Hearts.  Jenna 
(Miss Queen of Hearts), Aubry (Miss Teen Queen of 
Hearts) and Ma Coi (Junior Miss Queen of Hearts). 
 

 
Once Santa landed on the levee in a helicopter the 
parade started.  While we were forming up I saw a lot 
of horse trailers and consequences did not really 
register with me until a little after the start of the 
parade.  I had to dodge the horse apples in the road 
or suffer the consequences.   Luckily I was able to 

maneuver around those obstacles.  There was a big 
crowd along the whole route and I enjoyed the 
parade because it was mostly a family affair.  Aubry 
was giving out small stuffed animals to the little 



Page | 5 

 

children and you could see the joy on their faces as 
their parents would bring them up to the car to 
receive their throw. 
 
Richard 
 
 

Harahan Christmas Parade 
 
On December 10th Bill Folse, Michael Leeds, Richie 
Plauche, Felix Famularo and I again participated in the 
Harahan Christmas Parade.  We had formed up and we 
awaiting directions and instructions and Felix and I were 
talking and shuffling around and trying to stay warm when 
I see a man and a woman approach.  They are both in 
shorts and tee shirts which made me question their choice 
of apparel.  The second observation was they were both 
rather rotund and round in shape.  To my amazement the 
man walks up and says they are Rudolf and Snow White 
and asks where they are supposed to go.  hƪΧ  I really did 
not know how to address that question but Felix told him 
ǘƘŜ tƻƭƛŎŜƳŀƴ ǿŀǎ άǎƻƳŜǿƘŜǊŜ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜǊŜέ ŀǎ ƘŜ ǿŀǎ 
pointing up the road.  Later we find out they really were 
Rudolf and Snow White and apparently the costumes are 
quite warm, hence the shorts and tee shirts. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

My rider was Hugo the Hornets mascot.  I do not follow 
basketball that much but apparently one of the players 
was potentially going to be traded so for the whole parade 
the crowd was asking him to intercede and keep the 
player here.   
 

This parade was also mostly a family affair with a lot of 
people getting a high five from Hugo.   

 
He did not speak to the people along the route but from 
time to time we talked along the route.  I found out that 


